SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on December 22, 2010 at The Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Yvonne Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone to our Installation of Officer’s meeting and reminded us to pick up an attendance certificate for being here this evening.  The Flag Salute was lead by Joan Seiss, which was followed by the invocation given by Kim Allen.  Yvonne wished everyone Happy Holidays and asked that we go around the room and introduce all in attendance.

Member Attendance

Board Members present today were Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Yvonne Lewis, Susan Riis, Tom Hassett, Judson Moore and Tammy Fetherman.  There were a total of 59 attendees.   Yvonne thanked everyone for attending and announced that there were SJNIGP pocket calendars available as our gift to the membership.

Secretary Report
Tammy Fetherman reported the minutes from our October 29, 2010 meeting at Elaines Dinner theatre were available as a handout.  Upon review of the minutes, a motion was made by John Hladun to accept the Secretary’s Report, which was seconded by Jim Terruso.  All were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore stated the Treasurer’s Report is available as a handout this evening.  A motion was made by John Hladun to accept the Treasurer’s Report, which was seconded by Jim Terruso.

Executive Director’s Report

Gordon Ball reminded everyone to pick up the handouts available this evening, including the new 2010 NIGP pocket calendar.  Certificates of attendance for certification purposes are on the table.  Gordon especially brought attention to the “Example of Sales Tax Message For Local Governments to Present to Vendors”.  In accordance with NJSA 48-8.18 which states “Exemption from Sales Tax.”  Gordon encouraged everyone to get a copy and utilize it.

Gordon stated that Joe Valenti could not attend this evening and he proceeded to give us the following updates:

Banking Services/Fees: 

Gordon reported many public entities are being imposed fees from their banks that have never charged governmental entities fees before.  Unfortunately, these days are gone.  He stated that TD Bank is one financial institution that is now charging all governmental entities extremely high maintenance fees.  Gordon stated that there are two options you have if you are facing this issue:

· Under NJSA 40A:5-14 you do not have to bid banking services, you can just appoint a bank.

· Request from DCA permission to bid banking services through Competitive Contracting method.

Gordon reminded everyone that banking services are exempt from Pay to Play laws.  The rules that financial institutions operate under do not permit them to contribute to any political affiliation.

Competitive Contracting:

Gordon announced that when approval is received from DCA for bidding an item through Competitive Contracting, DCA is requesting a copy of the report that is given to the Governing Body for evaluation and appointment.  DCA needs to review how this process is being administered to verify that it is being completed properly.  There was lengthy discussion. 

Electrical Power and Gas:

Gordon stated that the January League of Municipalities Magazine about bidding for power. He stated the 7 southern counties in New Jersey have a co-op for power which is the best way to purchase power.  However, you must be aware that there are companies out there that are going around telling entities that you don’t have to bid.  That is not true.  Gordon stated if the company has a BPU tariff rate, then you can use them, however you must bid or be a member of a co-op.  Be aware that there are companies offering all kinds of deals, money back etc.  Do not fall for this.  Several people within the audience stated the company name of Meridian.  Be careful, you cannot do this.

Centralized Website Bill:

There is a bill being proposed that would make it mandatory for all entities to post all job openings, RFP’s, Bids, etc. on a centralized website.  Gordon stated that he cannot see this being something easy for us all to do.  Gordon reported that there is a website currently available, www.njpa.org, which lists every advertisement within the State, gets published on this website.  With this website already available, there is really no need for a bill making it mandatory for a public entity to have to pay to have something developed for them when it is already available for free.  Make sure you oppose this one!

A2854:

Gordon reported this was brought to his attention just yesterday.  It especially is for Schools and would set up a buying matrix and show preference to New Jersey grown crops.  There are a number of issues involved; preference being the biggest issue that DCA is opposed to.  Making a prequalification is one thing but just using the word preference in a bill doesn’t sit right.  

QPA:

Gordon stated that a Local Finance Notice will be released soon on the QPA requirements.  As of January 1, 2011, any contracting unit that does not have a QPA, your bid threshold will revert to $17,500. (2 quotes @ $2,625.).  If you have a QPA on January 1, 2011 and they retire, your governing body has one year to keep the $36,000. threshold and then another QPA must be appointed (within that year).  Applications for the QPA will cost $150.00, non-refundable fee. The QPA certification will be good for three (3) years and then you will have to re-certify.  Before expiration the QPA may be renewed with recertification points acquired in certain areas such as Ethics, etc.  All QPA certificates are numbered and will come due at different times.  If you allow your QPA to lapse, you will have to re-test.  A Green Procurement Course will be required for all QPA’s to complete.  This course may be offered online or through Rutgers University, DCA is still working on that.  

S1248: 

Gordon reported this bill would require that all lawsuits the entity is involved with be listed in their budget up to a certain amount of money.  This will definitely tie up your budget timing.  Gordon stated that DCA is considering having this information listed on the entities website instead of tying up a budget document with this type of item.  Gordon stated this bill would cover anyone who files a budget, Municipalities, Counties, and Authorities.
S2556/A3596:

Gordon stated these bills allow Set Aside Programs for employers that hire former prisoners. There was brief discussion. 

A3610:
Gordon reported that this bill authorizes local government units to enter energy savings programs.  Gordon stated that most of us have already entered Energy Savings Programs and feels this is a wasted bill.  

S317:

This bill requires units to credit contractors with interest earned on withheld funds from payments to contractors (retainage).  Gordon reported that public entities, for the most part, borrow the money to pay for the project, which interest is accruing on and then they would have to set the retainage aside and pay more interest to the Contractor.  This is a major concern.  The bill also requires that when Subcontractors are done and paid on a large project, you then have to pay that portion of the projects retainage to the Contractor. Nicola stated we should strongly oppose this bill due to the number of unresolved issues with regard to it.  Aileen Dix asked who would be setting the interest rate that the entity would have to pay?  She also noted that most public entities are lucky if they are getting 2% on their money now.  There was lengthy discussion.

A3128:

Gordon reported that this bill would require DCA to design, develop and maintain an internet data base for bids and data related.

A2769:

This bill requires an entity to only ask for the four Subcontractors that you are required to ask for.  You cannot ask for any other Subcontractor unless they do 35% of the construction work.  Gordon cannot see how you will know what Contractor will be doing 35% of the work.  There will be several issues with the percentages and battles between the Subcontractors with regard to who has completed 35% of the work.  DCA is meeting again in January with the Utility Contractors Association to try to work this bill out.

A3493:

This bill requires more than one brand name if “brand name” is being bid.  Gordon reported that at a minimum you must list two brands.  Engineers that are writing specs are citing one brand and “or equal” cannot follow the brand name unless you are willing to take an “or equal”.  This is more of a prequalification and there is a portion of the LPCL that deals with prequalification.  In the regulations there is a section that explains how to use proprietary specifications.  The Engineers are trying to get around this, and may not even know that they have the ability to bid proprietary items. 

National Chapter Report

Gordon stated that Ed Grant was unable to attend this evening to give an update on National.  He reminded everyone to make sure and fill in the E-Mail Address requested on the sign in sheets.  We will be emailing our newsletter in the future and are in need of everyone’s correct email contact.  We are hoping to save funds by attempting to go electronic.

Gordon announced that starting in 2014 in order to be nationally certified by NIGP you will have to have a college degree.  The CPPB and CPPO can be taken prior to 2014 and obtained with no college degree.  If anyone is interested get going!  Recertification is being amended; you now need Accredited Continuing Education Points, Non Accredited Continuing Education Points and Professional Contributions.  You must obtain points in two of the three point designations in order to be recertified.  Gordon stated he was not sure what they mean by “accredited”, Ed was going to speak on that so therefore we will report on this at a later date.  

Gordon also reported that the Lifetime Memberships are being changed to Retired Status.

Lastly, Gordon reported that the “P” in CPPO, CPPB, and NIGP is being changed from “Purchasing” to “Procurement”.  Not sure why but they are keeping the same letters just changed one word.  

Rutgers Update

Kathleen Cupano of Rutgers Center for Government Services thanked SJNIGP for inviting her to speak this evening and she wished everyone a very Happy Holiday season.  Kathi reported that enrollments were down about 15% during this year.  She reported that the Purchasing classes have picked up during the year due to the implementation of the new summer sessions being offered and, of course, the push for the QPA before January.  Kathi explained that she has met with DCA regarding the impact of the RPPO on the QPA.  She stated for those that intend to file for their QPA through the RPPO, you must get the RPPO application to her by December 31, 2010 (either postmarked or faxed dated).  Simultaneously the QPA must go to the State by that same deadline, however, the QPA application must be noted “Pending Rutgers Approval of the RPPO”.  Kathi stated she is getting 20 RPPO applications per day and there is no way to turn around these applications and have them to the State by the same deadline.  She will be working together with the State to get through the deadline rush.   

Kathi reported that the annual Rutgers Conference will be held May 4 & 5, 2011 at the Sheraton in Atlantic City.  The theme will be “We Have Come A Long Way” basically due to the implementation of the QPA and collegial recognition of the value of purchasing and the accomplishment of becoming certified at the State level is where the theme of our conference is coming from.  The will be a program on Audits in the Procurement Process, DCA will present E- Procurement and a QPA Update and of course our standard Legislative Update so Rutgers looks forward to seeing all of you there.

Kathi again reminded us to enjoy our Holidays and have a great New Year!

President’s Message

Yvonne presented the following recently retired Purchasing Agents with certificates and lifetime membership to the SJNIGP the certificates were read and presented to:






James Terruso






Gordon Ball

Congratulations on your retirement!  Yvonne again thanked everyone for joining us this evening and introduced Leslie Henry.  

Election of Officers 

Leslie Henry, Chair of the Nominating Committee stated that the Nominating Committee Report was given at our October 29, 2010 meeting in Cape May.  The 2010 Nominating Committee consists of Margaret Vitelli, representing the southern area and Municipalities of the State, Susan Riis representing the northern area and Authorities and herself representing the central area of New Jersey and Public Schools.  This year represents the final year of a possible two-year stretch to serve in their positions according to the constitution of this organization.  The Nominating Committee recommends the following candidates for officers in 2011:

President – Yvonne Lewis, City of Vineland

1st Vice President – Margaret Vitelli, Township of Lower

2nd Vice President – Thomas Hassett, Pine Hill MUA

Secretary – Tammy Fetherman, Lacey MUA

Treasurer – Judson Moore, Commercial Township

Leslie explained that the position of Board Member at Large would be appointed by the President, the Executive Director and the Assistant Director with the advice and consent of the entire board.  

A motion was made by John Hladun to accept the nominations, which was seconded by Aileen Dix.  All were in favor.

Installation of Officers

Gordon introduced John Hladun, Purchasing Agent of Atlantic City to swear in the officers as listed above.  President, Yvonne Lewis announced that our Board Member at Large would be Susan Riis of Manasquan River Regional Sewerage Authority.  John swore in all officers listed above including Susan as Board Member at Large.  John then swore in Yvonne Lewis as our 2011 President.  Thank you to John Hladun for his participation this evening.

President’s Acceptance Speech  

Yvonne Lewis thanked everyone for nominating and electing her as President of the South Jersey Chapter of NIGP.  She hopes to be able to continue to perform as President and serve the membership as in the past year.  Yvonne stated she has had fun and it has been very rewarding, and she thanked everyone for attending this evening.  Yvonne then thanked all the officers of the SJNIGP and stated that they all do a fantastic job and without them she wouldn’t be able to do the job she does.  

Conclusion

Yvonne asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made by Susan Riis and seconded by Tom Hassett.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  Yvonne asked the Executive Committee to stay to discuss a mutual Executive Board Meeting date.  The first 2011 Executive Board meeting will be held January 18, 2011 at 6:30 at the Crab Trap Restaurant in Somers Point.    

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

